


Page 2 THE AMBASSADOR Faculty Activities 

Colonial Letters 
Dr. Yamile Silva presented her research at two international professional meetings: La situación de 
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 Hi, my name is Kouji Kimura. I came to the University of Scranton last year as Japanese Teaching Assistant. 

This academic year, I entered the Graduate School at this university. My major is Secondary Education and Teaching. 

Now I am a graduate student and I am also in charge of one Japanese course as a GTA. My hobby is taking pictures. If 

you see a strange person who is eagerly taking pictures on campus, that person must be me. Please don‟t call 7777! 

Instead, please tell me of beautiful spots where we can enjoy seeing a wonderful scenery and animals, I mean small 

animals, not bears. I am often in the Language Learning Center. Please come visit there and enjoy speaking Japanese. I 

am sure I can help you improve your communication skills in Japanese. However, if you are planning to read and write 

Japanese naturally, please give me three years. Ha-ha.   

 ¡Hola!  I am César Reyes-Mateo, from the Dominican Republic.  I first came to the US in 1998 as a 

scholarship recipient from Georgetown University.  I received my Associate of Arts degree in American Sign Language 

Interpreting in the year 2000.  I was then employed for five years as a Functional Competency Coordinator at the Hiram 

G. Andrews Center, in Johnstown, PA.  It was there I coordinated life skills activities for the deaf and hard of hearing 

students.  I first came to the University of Scranton during the Fall 2009, and this past summer I obtained my Bachelor of 

Arts degree in Hispanic Studies with a concentration in Latin American Studies.  I am currently pursuing a Master‟s 

degree in Secondary Education (Spanish).  I have always felt the desire to become a teacher and because of the great 

professionals I‟ve met along the way at the U of S, my dream is about to come true! My hobbies include dancing 

merengue, salsa, and bachata; singing; spending time with friends and family; traveling to the Dominican Republic. 

 My name is María José Estefanía González Betanco. I am from Guadalajara, México, the land of 

Tequila and Mariachi. I completed my undergraduate studies in teaching English as a Foreign Language at La 

Universidad de Guadalajara and taught EFL to children and adults in my hometown for five years. I first came to the 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Boujour. I am Esther Tranchant, the French TA. I come from Etampes, which is an hour South of Paris, 

where I go to the university. I have a Master in American Literature and I want to be a secondary school English teacher 

in French secondary schools around the world. I love travelling and discovering new cultures, and I am very happy to 

spend a year at the University of Scranton. I like writing, painting and playing the piano. And you might see me going 
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6th Annual TA Talk/ Luncheon   
 The Department of World Languages and 

Cultures will host the 6th Annual TA TALK luncheon 

event , Tues, Nov. 22 at 11:30am, in Brennan 509. The 

event features talks by TAs presently in the department: 

Carolina Sánchez from Argentina, Esther Tranchant 

from France and Keiko Saijo from Japan, and visiting 

professor Allison Lai from China.  

 Funded by a Diversity Initiatives Grant this 

event presents a unique opportunity to learn about other 

cultures from the perspective of these enthusiastic young 

ambassadors. Each will share what is so special to them 

about their countries. The event is free and open to all  

but reservations are required. Please contact Marie 

Karam, Director of the Language Learning Center,  

 at karamm1@scranton.edu.  

A French Play:  

La farce de Maitre Pathelin 
 Invited by 
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News from Alumni  

 While studying for a degree in Management and 

Hispanic Studies at the University of Scranton I was not 

exactly preparing myself for a career in teaching; yet for 

the next year I will be teaching to kids and adults from 

underprivileged families at The Working Boys‟ Center, or 

El Centro del Muchacho Trabajador (CMT), in Quito, 

Ecuador. I‟ve only completed over a month of service, but 

the lessons I‟ve already learned are invaluable. 

 The CMT is a catholic institution founded to help 

families with working boys to elevate themselves to a 

better way of life above the poverty line. The truth is that 

while we in the U.S. recognize child labor as a problem, 

the people of Ecuador recognize it as a necessity in order 

to support their families with the income needed to 

survive. Therefore, the CMT promotes the value of work 

and takes in families in which there is a working boy.  

 I first heard about the CMT from a fellow U of S 

graduate, Joe Stella. Joe and I made our commitment to 

the program after hearing the good things former 

volunteers had to say. Specifically, the CMT‟s emphasis 

on the importance of community. The CMT community 

operates as a family, which is a concept that I find 

imperative when trying to implement social change. 

 I teach six different subjects. When I‟m not 

dealing with the chaos of learning how to teach, 

implementing discipline, and deciphering the language, I 

visit the neighborhoods of Quito to recruit families to the 

CMT and to visit the homes of the poor and the sick. The 

struggles I‟ve seen are eye-opening and humbling. 

 During my time in here, I will learn a new culture, and 

also to appreciate a way of life that revolves around 

community as opposed to the individual. Furthermore, I 

know I will never lose the feeling of love that emanates 

from the smiles on the faces of my students. 

Julia Kropf  

As my time at Scranton sadly came to end in 

May, I had the opportunity to finish my final year as a 

chaperone for the university‟s International Service 

Program‟s mission trip to San Lucas, Guatemala. Joined 

by co-chaperone Duante Stanton, Phonathon Manager, 

and our two Peer Facilitators, Benjamin Courtney and 

Maria Marx, we led a group of 10 undergraduate 

students on what was an incredible experience for all. 

Our group spent the Spring semester preparing for 

our trip with country education meetings, fundraising 

events, and retreat activities, and departed on June 2 to the 

Toliman Mission, on the southeastern part of Lake 




